From:
 Alan Phipps <</td>

 Sent:
 30 October 2018 17:07

To: Hazelton, Laura

Subject: Haven Breast Cancer (Planning ref 2018/3956/P

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Dear Laura

I write to add my support the above planning application.

Having been a victim of this horrible disease, i have found the support and treatment offered by Haven extremely helpful.

Due to their lease running out in Fulham next September, where they have been based for the last twenty years, they have to relocate.

It is essential that easy access for sufferers is maintained and the proposed location at KingsCross would be ideal. If this charitable organisation did not exist there would be nowhere in London for sufferers to obtain the services they offer.

I would therefore implore you to treat their application favourably

Yours faithfully Mrs Sarojah Phipps

Sent from my iPad

From: Lucy Carter

 Sent:
 30 October 2018 18:24

 To:
 Hazelton, Laura

Cc:

Subject: Breast Cancer Haven - planning ref: 2018/3956/P Birkenhead Street

Hi there Laura,

I'm getting in touch to express my support for the change of use to be granted for Breast Cancer Haven's proposed new premises in Birkenhead Street, Kings Cross - Future Dreams House.

Breast Cancer Haven is an incredible charity currently based in Fulham, supporting women across London through their breast cancer treatment and experiences. They are having to move out of their home of 20 years because the lease is expiring in September 2019.

I was diagnosed with breast cancer in April this year and visited the Haven shortly after finishing 17 weeks of chemotherapy - I was looking for support to help me deal with the news that I was going to have to have a mastectomy. Not only did I get mental support in the form of counselling, but I've also already benefitted from nutritional advice and reflexology, with more free sessions including acupuncture to look forward to in the coming months once I've recovered from my operation. They tailor treatment programmes to each individual, offering 10 free sessions which is so generous and quite incredible really. I'm getting emotional just thinking about what a help the charity has been to me already!

I'm so glad I visited when I did as it's been really beneficial to have additional therapies to complement (and help me recover from) the conventional treatment that I've received. The place really does feel like a haven too - I think it's really important that they are able to keep operating in central London, not just from a selfish point of view, but for the benefit of all the other people who will no doubt be diagnosed with this horrible disease in the months and years to come.

A new premises in Kings Cross would be amazing - good transport links are key as it's often more difficult to travel whilst receiving treatment. Fulham felt like a bit of a trek for me but it's been 100% worth the journey each time I've visited so far. A Kings Cross location would hopefully make visiting easier for many more people.

I understand that the planning meeting is scheduled for 6th November - please don't hesitate to get in touch if you need any further information from me before then. I really hope that the change of use application is permitted so that Breast Cancer Haven and Future Dreams can get the new home that they deserve and continue to do their amazing work.

Thanks and kind regards,

Lucy Carter

 From:
 Camilla Warren ≤

 Sent:
 30 October 2018 20:34

 To:
 Hazelton, Laura

 Subject:
 2018/3956/P

In support of Breast Cancer Haven - please allow change of use - you could not get a more caring charity.

Your sincerely Camilla Warren

From: 47nutters <

Sent:30 October 2018 20:50To:Hazelton, LauraSubject:Support for the haven

Dear ms Hazelton

I do hope that you approve the planning application for the haven. I was diagnosed with breast cancer last year. The haven's service has been fantastic. If Camden council cares about women this should be approved! Best wishes, Julia Nutwood.

From: Lucy Fogarty <
Sent: 30 October 2018 22:06
To: Hazelton, Laura

Subject: Planning ref: 2018/3956/P

Dear Louise,

I am sending you an e-mail expressing support for the change of use of building in **Birkenhead Street**, **Kings Cross to be granted for Breast Cancer Haven**. Breast Cancer Haven is having to move out of its home of 20 years because of its lease expiring in September 2019. I have been a user of Breast Cancer Haven services while undergoing cancer treatment last year. I am a single person without family support and the services and support that I received from Breast Cancer Haven were invaluable. The alternative treatments on offer helped deal with the symptoms of cancer treatment and helped expedite my recovery. If Breast Cancer Haven did not exist in London, there would be nowhere for women affected by cancer like me to access personalized support as NHS treatment alone is not sufficient. I would like to express my support for Breast Cancer Haven to be in an accessible and central London location to enable women affected by cancer to get personalized support to get them through cancer treatment.

Best Regards

Lucy Fogarty

From: Paula Georgiou Sent: 31 October 2018 09:03
To: Hazelton, Laura

Just heard Haven in Fulham is hoping to relocate due to lease expiry. I benefited from Haven by sharing my grief and experience with other patients. Kings Cross is a great location for all to get to. I would continue to go to Haven if based in Kings Cross, as I live in North London.

Regards Despina Georgiou

 From:
 Susan Jane Smyth ←

 Sent:
 30 October 2018 20:38

To: Hazelton, Laura

Cc:

Subject: Breast Cancer Haven

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Completed

Dear Laura

I am a woman who has had 2 bouts of Breast Cancer and The Haven was exactly that!

My first bout was in my mid 40's and I had all the treatment available which takes nearly a year with radio and chemo. Being a single parent, The Haven was a godsend. What can I do to change my life, my diet, my stress, my attitude, how do i tell my children, and so so so much more.

I got it again recently in my 60's and the Haven has been wonderful yet again.

Please give them the right/permission to exist as it is invaluable to many thousands of women and Kings Cross is a much better location as they can serve a wider community.

They make a big difference and will be an asset to your area. You will be proud to have them.

Kind Regards

Susie Smyth

From: SPURRELL, Emma (WHITTINGTON HEALTH NHS TRUST)

 Sent:
 31 October 2018 11:03

 To:
 Hazelton, Laura

Subject: Planning reference number 2018/3956/P –

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Follow up

Dear Laura Hazelton,

I am a medical oncologist at the Whittington, treating patients with breast cancer.
I am fully committed to supporting Future Dreams house as the new London base for the Haven.

This project is essential to the care of patients with breast cancer in London for many reasons:

The Haven offers a large number of services that are either not funded by the NHS or are inadequately funded by the NHS. Examples include - complementary therapies such as acupuncture and other touch therapies; counselling services, not just aimed at supporting the patient but supporting families and carers too; nutritional advice; management of menopausal symptoms - a side effect of breast cancer treatment that causes significant distress and often leads women to discontinue treatment, at their detriment.

A central base is vital as most patients are not willing (or able) to travel more than 30 minutes one-way.

Supporting the NHS in implementing self-management pathways - the follow up of patients with breast cancer is changing to a remote self-management pathway. Future Dreams House would be ideally placed to complement and assist with this process. Once the majority of clinical care is complete (surgery, chemotherapy, radiotherapy), patients are to be discharged with yearly mammograms being remotely monitored. At this stage Future Dreams House would be ideally suited to provide the non-clinical care needs away from a clinical environment. I think that this has the opportunity to improve compliance with ongoing therapies (e.g. endocrine) as well as improve the success of remote monitoring, as patients will not feel "abandoned." Remote monitoring or self-management should improve a patients experience if it works well - I think Future Dreams could provide one of the key elements to the success of self-management.

I hope that you will find this helpful in supporting the planning application for Future Dreams House. Regards, Emma Spurrell

Lililla Sparren

Dr Emma Spurrell

Consultant Medical Oncologist

Whittington Health

Magdala Ave

London

N19 5NF

Secretary

The contents of this email and any attachments are confidential to the intended recipient. They may not be disclosed to or used by or copied in any way by anyone other than the intended recipient. If this email is received in error, please contact the sender and then delete it.

The advice contained within this email may be accessible to third parties, as such by consulting via email the patient acknowledges confidentiality cannot be guaranteed. It will also be subject to usual rules applying to medical records; copies may be retained for recording in medical notes, or appended electronically to electronic notes and possibly forwarded to other relevant health care professionals including General Practitioners.

If you are a patient, please do not email concerns regarding acute medical problems - please contact your clinical nurse specialist, GP or A&E (depending upon severity).

Please note that neither Whittington Health nor the sender accepts any responsibility for viruses and it is your responsibility to scan or otherwise check this email and any attachments.

This message may contain confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient please inform the sender that you have received the message in error before deleting it. Please do not disclose, copy or distribute information in this e-mail or take any action in relation to its contents. To do so is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. Thank you for your co-operation.

NHSmail is the secure email and directory service available for all NHS staff in England and Scotland. NHSmail is approved for exchanging patient data and other sensitive information with NHSmail and other accredited email services.

For more information and to find out how you can switch, https://portal.nhs.net/help/joiningnhsmail